


2. Review of Council Evaluation Survey Results Romero Jalomo
The members reviewed the survey results regarding council effectiveness. The results are
available for review on the council website. There was an overall positive response. There
was a suggestion to provide supporting materials at least two days in advance. Dr. Jalomo
clarified that at times presenters are revising their presentations and that is what delays the
supportive materials from being posted. One responded stated they felt different opinions and
values were not respected. There was no additional comment on the survey to clarify.
Ms. Reyes suggested an incentive, stipend, or meal voucher for students who participate.

Strengths: The strengths that the council identified were that the council discussions were
relevant to the agenda items, meetings were conducted in a constructive, timely, and efficient
manner, follow-up action items and persons responsible were clearly articulated, council co-
chairs were effective in managing meetings, training related to governance activities and
participation was effective, council members had appropriate information to make informed
recommendations, discussion and recommendations were data driven and supported by
evidence,

Improvements: Encourage more student participation and continued participation from other
campuses. Provide materials at least two days in advance, when possible.

3. Student Parent Survey — Qualitative Results Matt Trengove
Dr. Trengrove shared the qualitative data regarding the Student Parent Survey that was
shared by Dr. Jimenez at the last council meeting. The summary of results is on the council
website for review. Dr. Jimenez stated aligning our spring break with the elementary schools
would be beneficial for student parents who miss class due to lack of childcare when their
kids are on spring break. Dr. Jalomo stated the academic calendar Please contact Dr. Jimenez
at hjimenez@hartnell.edu or Dr. Trengove at mtrengove@hartnell.edu, if you have any
guestions.

4. Student Affairs Prioritized Budget Requests, 2019 Romero Jalomo
The council reviewed the budget requests from the Student Affairs Division. The spreadsheet
is located on the council website for review. It details out the priorities requested by the
division. No questions or recommendations were given.

5. Inmate Education Presentation Ana Gonzalez
Ms. Gonzalez shared her presentation on inmate education with the council. The presentation
Is located on the council website for review.

Please contact Ms. Gonzalez at agonzalez@hartnell.edu, if you have any questions.

6. Service Animals Proposal Michelle Peters
Ms. Peters shared the Service Animals Proposal with the council. She also reviewed the
current Board Policy and Administrative Procedure pertaining to service animals. The
documents are located on the council website for review. There have been several issues on
campus regarding service animals and their owners not cleaning up after them. Animals are



also being disruptive in class. The document titled, “Service Animal Types” has several
amendments to the Board Policy. The second document, “Service Animal Process” assists in
the process of understanding if the animal constitutes as a service animal. Ms. Peters
encourages students with service animals be directed to DSPS. Many of these students may
qualify for additional accommodation services.

Please contact mpeters@hartnell.edu, if you have any questions.

Excused Withdrawal Grade Petition Mary Dominguez
Ms. Dominguez shared the Excused Withdrawal (EW) Grade Petition form with the council.
Students must withdrawal before the withdrawal deadline. The student then has up to one
year to submit the EW grade petition form to change their “W” to “EW”.

Review 2019-20 Council Meeting Dates Tony Anderson
The meeting dates were shared with the council. There were no questions or concerns



